
ur August meeting had a great turnout, 
when over 75  members and guests came 
out to welcome John Swintosky and 

Milana Boz from Metro Parks, as they showed their 
progress with the Master Plans for improvements in 
Camp Taylor Memorial Park.
	 John and Milana presented two new de-
signs, each with many new ideas for the park.
	 One of the chief ideas was how the park-
ing lots are structured. The plans offered ideas 
about renovating and expanding the Taylor Avenue 
lot, near the pool, while also restructuring the lots 
on Lincoln Avenue.

 Another main idea was where the walking 
paths are located. Both plans showed new paths 
that  connect each feature of the park. One plan 

also showed a “walking loop”, while the other sim-
ply had a scenic path.
	 Many changes were discussed, including:
• Installing a fence around the permitter of the 

park to prevent vehicles from entering the park.
• Moving the basketball court away from the play-

ground area.
• Relocating the picnic shelters.
• Improving the grading and drainage.
	 Come out to the September 7th meeting, 
or complete the form in this edition of Neighborhood 
News, to place your vote to  determine the order in 
which the park improvements should be performed.

 Is there something we’re missing? Maybe 
you have a different idea for the parking lots or a 
new idea for the pool? Talk with your Area Repre-
sentative, so that your input can be included.

 And don’t forget to come out to our Sep-
tember 7th meeting at Camp Taylor Elementary to 
discuss your safety concerns, as we host  a Neigh-
borhood Forum with Metro Police. Will your ques-
tions be heard? Only if  you’re there!

At Our Previous Meeting
BY MARY HARDIN,
CZTNA SECRETARY

O

Don’t miss our September 7th meeting
at Camp Taylor Elementary School,

where we'll welcome Metro Police
for an Open Neighborhood Forum.

All are welcomed. See you there!
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Our Next Meeting:
Thursday, Sept. 7, 7PM

Neighborhood Forum
with Louisville Metro Police
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THE ORGANIZER

Vacation’s over and everything is a wreck.
You don’t have time to do it all.

A Camp Taylor resident for over 20 years,
Linda Taylor is

Detail oriented, my specially is
Creating order from chaos.

What project do you need help with?
451-3807

• PLEASE PATRONIZE NEIGHBORHOOD SPONSORS •
INTERESTED IN PLACING YOUR AD HERE?

CALL 459-7302 TODAY!

EST 1917

Camp
Zachary Taylor 

Neighborhood News
is a publication of

the Camp Zachary 
Taylor Neighborhood 

Association, Inc. 

Monthly issues are 
hand-delivered to all 

households and 
businesses in Camp 

Zachary Taylor and are 
available for pickup at 

area businesses.

Ad and Article 
Deadline for
Next Issue:

Mon. Sept. 18

Distribution: 9/23/06 
through 10/05/06

To contribute an 
article, letter, or to 
reserve ad space, 

please call
502-459-7302

or email 
thardin@mac.com 

today!



SHARE YOUR NEWS
Is your group or business doing 
something interesting?  Do you have 
an event you would like to publi-
cize? Let us know. You could see it 
in Neighborhood News. Email us at 
thardin@mac.com.

INCOMING STUDENTS
DONATE TIME IN PARKS
More than 160 incoming University 
of Louisville freshmen will volun-
teer their time as part of the uni-
versity’s Student Outreach Uniting 
Louisville program. Work will be 
done to improve the grounds at Joe 
Creason, Camp Taylor, and George 
Rogers Clark parks. This endeavor 
will provide approximately $4,000 
in volunteer labor for our parks.

CAMP ZACHARY TAYLOR
WELCOMES IT’S 100TH
MEMBER TO ASSOCIATION
During the month of August, the 
Camp Zachary Taylor Neighbor-
hood Association welcomed its 
100th household membership in its 
first six months. Congratulations!

LOWES HELPS YOUR
HOME BECOME SAFER
Oct. 9-20, Lowes’ Heroes, the 
Dept. of Neighborhoods and Metro 
Police will be visiting your home to 
conduct a free security survey and 
help you better protect your home.

IS YOUR STREET DARK?
In an effort to  add more street lights 
to Camp Zachary Taylor, we are 
beginning a petition. If your street 
needs more light or your street 
lights are broken, please contact 
your Area Representative.

IN MEMORIAM
Walter Fink, a CZTNA member, 
passed away at his Cardinal Drive 
home on August 25.

MAKE YOUR YARD ‘BRIGHT’
Tues., Sept. 1, Brightside will host 
its fall Bulb Sale. Call 574-2613.

LABOR DAY UNION PICNIC
Mon., Sept. 5, Union members and 
their families are invited to the 
Louisville Zoo for a Labor Day 
afternoon of food, rides, ‘Pre-1995’ 
car show, concerts, and more!    
The festivities run from 10a-3p.

GRANDPARENTS  LUNCH AT 
CAMP TAYLOR ELEM.
Tues., Sept. 6, grandparents are 
invited to have lunch with their 
students at Camp Taylor Elemen-
tary. For more info, call 485-8222.

CELEBRATE OKTOBERFEST
IN CAMP ZACHARY TAYLOR
Fri., Sept 8, 4p-12a and Sat. Sept. 9 
3p-12a, the German-American 
Club, 1840 Lincoln Ave., will host 
Oktoberfest will bands, beer, and 
boat-loads of  fun! Call 451-3100.

CELEBRATE ‘ZOOTEMBER’
McDonald’s is making September 
an exciting month at the Zoo.   
Enjoy these great events:
• Fri Sept. 8, 15, 22, 29: Movie Nights

Enjoy movies on the big screen at 
the Zoo. Special $5 admission 
after 5p; Members, free.
Sept. 8: Shark Tale
Sept. 15: Cars
Sept. 22: The Wild
Sept. 29: Curious George

• Sat., Sept.  10: Kids’ Planet Zoo
Special $1 admission all day.

• Sept. 14: Backyard Action Hero Day
• Sat. & Sun. Sept. 23, 24: Read Along 

with Thomas the Tank Engine.

FALL NATIVE PLANT SALE
Sat., Sept. 9, 9a-3p, the Louisville 
Nature Center is once again bring-
ing in over 70 species of native 
wildflowers and shrubs for this great 
sale. Also, Jeff Richmer from 
Dropseed Nursery will host a rain 
garden workshop starting at 10a. 
For more info, call 458-1328.

‘SHRED-IT’ AT THE ZOO
Sat., Sept 9, 10a-2p, Louisville resi-
dents and businesses can bring their 
documents, discs, & other materials 
to be shredded at the Zoo for free.

STOP AT THE “GASLIGHT”
Sept. 12-17, Jeffersontown hosts it’s 
annual J-Town Gaslight Festival 
featuring events every day, all week 
long. Visit www.jtownchamber.com 
for more information, including a 
full calendar of  events.

GET A TASTE OF POPLAR
LEVEL AT THE ZOO
Fri., Sept. 15 & 22, 5-8p, the Zoo 
will host the Poplar Level Area 
Business Association with a show-
case, with special coupons and 
giveaways. Special $5 admission 
after 5pm; free for members.

GET THE HOLIDAY
SHOPPING DONE EARLY
Sat., Sept. 16, 10a-5p and Sun. 
Sept. 17, 11a-5p, Audubon Park 
will host its annual Arts, Crafts, and 
Antiques Festival. Call 635-7322.

TAKE IN THE SIGHTS
IN YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD
Sun., Sept. 17, celebrate National 
Neighborhood Day. You can cele-
brate by touring your Camp Zach-
ary Taylor’s parks and local busi-
nesses, taking a walk down our 
picturesque paths, or just by helping 
a neighbor with their project.

VOLUNTEER AT BEARGRASS
Sat., Sept. 23, 9a-12p, Join the 
Louisville Nature Center in its res-
toration efforts in the Beargrass 
Creek State Nature Preserve. LNC 
will provide all volunteers with the 
necessary equipment.

JAM AT THE EXTREME
PARK SUMMER SERIES
Sat., Sept. 23, 7p, the Louisville 
Extreme Park will host a free, open 
skateboarding jam fest with DJ. 
Visit www.louisvilleextremepark.org

Happenings
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Mail to:
1506 Cardinal DriveLouisville, KY 40213

JOIN YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION TODAY!
  !
  !
  !

Household Membership ($10)
Business Membership ($25)
Non-Resident Property Owner Membership ($10)

  

  !
  !

 
Distributing newsletters on my block
Serving on a committee

Name(s): Phone:

Address: Email:

I Can Help By:

  !
  !
  !

Traffic
Noise
Drainage

  !
  !
  !

Crime
Litter
Beautification

Other: _______________________
_____________________________
_____________________________

What are your neighborhood concerns?

August 2006
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Area Reps
Your Area Representatives are 
your place to find solutions to 
your concerns & share your ideas.

AREA 
• Alice Thompson 459-7374
• Steve Thompson 459-7374

AREA 
• Emily Knoerr 456-2750

AREA 
• Phil Mueller 451-9162
• Gilbert Schneider 458-6401
• Earl Wallace 456-5757

AREA 
• Greg Sheehan 456-6891
• Raymond Sullvan 454-6974

AREA 
• Tony Hardin 452-1310

CHAIRPERSON
• Philip Kavanaugh 459-7302

VICE-CHAIRPERSON
• Karen Clark 454-5172

SECRETARY
• Mary Hardin 291-3631

TREASURER
• Carl Greer 451-8228

1
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3

4

5

5

1

3

24

CAMP

ZACHARY TAYLOR
NEIGHBORHOOD

ASSOCIATION

September 2006



Facility Improvement High Priority Medium Priority Low Priority

Playground Relocation 

Redwood Drive
Parking Lot Renovation 

Taylor Avenue
Parking Lot Expansion (Pool Lot)

Lincoln Avenue
Parking Lot Renovation   

Basketball Court Relocation 

Walking Path Realignment 

Fence Installment  

Picnic Shelter Relocation 

Grading/Drainage Improvements 
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As discussed at our August General Meeting, Metro 

Parks is creating a new Master Plan to renovate Camp 

Taylor Memorial Park.

The items listed below, are those which have been 

suggested and planned for the park, by those attending 

the August meeting and its predecessor meetings.

As a resident of  Camp Zachary Taylor, please select 

your priority level for each park facility improvement.

If  you have other comments or requests pertaining to 

Camp Taylor Memorial Park, please leave them below.

CAMP

ZACHARY TAYLOR
NEIGHBORHOOD

ASSOCIATION

Be a Friend of the Parks
 • Please drive and park only in designated areas, keeping all wheels on pavement.

Off-road driving is prohibited.

 • Alcoholic beverages are not permitted in any park.

 • Please obey existing laws by keeping your pet on a leash and picking up waste.

 • Swimming is only allowed in swimming pools during designated times.

 • Fishing is limited to licensed patrons. Gas-powered boats are not allowed; trolling motors only

in approved areas.

 • Parks are sanctuaries. No hunting, trapping, or removal of natural resources –

such as rocks, plants and flowers – is allowed.

 • Please take your trash with you or deposit it in trash receptacles.

 • Charcoal cooking grills are available for your use in some parks; you may provide your own.

Please properly extinguish charcoal and fire. Do not place hot coals in trash receptacles.

 • Horses are permitted only on designated bridle paths or polo fields.

 • Mountain biking is permitted only on designated trails.

 • Vending, advertising or commercial photography requires a permit from Metro Parks;

promotion of alcohol and tobacco products is prohibited.

 • To reserve a picnic shelter or other park facility for a special occasion,

call Metro Parks at 502/456-8171.

 • Report graffiti and maintenance concerns to MetroCall at 311 or 502/574-5000.

 • If you see criminal activity in progress, call Metro Police at 502/574-7111 (urban)

or 502/574-2111 (suburban). For emergencies, call 911.

 • Questions? Call 502/456-8100 or e-mail parks@loukymetro.org.

Rules &
Safety Tips

Help ensure a safe, enjoyable park experience
for yourself and others.

Driving
Please obey posted speed limits and
watch carefully for all park users,
especially children, pedestrians,

bicyclists and in-line skaters.

Keep your vehicle on designated, paved surfaces.

Don’t block walking paths or trails with your
vehicle.

Please remember that bicyclists have equal rights
and responsibilities on all roads. They are legally
required to use roadways.

Playgrounds
Parents, please supervise your children
on park playgrounds.

Playgrounds are checked regularly, but damage
can happen between inspections. Report any
damage, chipped paint or hazardous equipment to
MetroCall at 311 or 502/574-5000.

Children should not wear clothing with hoods or
exposed drawstrings while playing on equipment.

Other Comments or Requests

Please submit this form
using one of  the following:

By Mail:
1506 Cardinal Drive

Louisville, KY 40213

At the Sept. Meeting:
September 7th , 7pm

Camp Taylor Elementary


